
The City is preparing to commence with several Sewermain Rehabilitation Projects within Campbell River. The 
following Questions and Answers are intended to provide an overview of this project. 
     

1. What is the project? 
 Work under this contract consists of the rehabilitation of approximately 1300 lineal meters of existing sanitary 
 sewer mains through the use of Trenchless Technology called Cured In Place Pipe (CIPP) lining method. The 
 work is to be delivered in 16 distinct segments as defined by manhole to man-hole sections of relevant sewer main 
 pipe and service connections. 
 
2. Where are the project locations? 

 19th Avenue - 1900 and 2000 blocks 

 Island Highway (Pier Street) - 900 block  

 Island Highway S - 2000 and 3000 blocks  

 Petersen Road -1600 block  

 McLean Street - 300 block  

 Oregon Road - 11 to 15   

 Twillingate Road 93 to 370 
 
3. When is the construction work going to take place? 
 Construction is expected to commence in late September 2018 and be completed in November  2018.  
 
4. What do I need to know? 
 Your sewer service connection to the sewer mainline will have to be temporarily closed off during repairs. We 
 need your cooperation to avoid back up of the sewer water into your residence or business by preventing water 
 from  entering the sewer through any drains during the specified time  period. As a result, it is imperative that you 
 do not perform the following household activates.  
 Please: avoid washing clothes, dishes, do not take showers or baths, do not flush toilets or operate 
 sump pumps connected to the sewer system. Please call 1-877-462-4626 if you have an concerns while the 
 working is taking place.   
 
4. What is the cost of the project? 
 The final cost of the project approved by City Council is $454,000. 
 
5. How is the project being funded? 
 Budget has been approved in the 2018 Capital Plan and is funded by the sewer reserve. 
 
6. Who will be involved in the project design and construction? 
 The work is being completed under a design-bid-built model. Design has been completed by the City’s Capital 
 Works and Sewer Departments. Tender 18-25 was approved by City Council and awarded to Superior City 
 Services Ltd.   
 
7. How will traffic be managed during construction? 
 Traffic management during construction will be the responsibility of the contractor doing the work. The contractor 
 will have traffic control in place ensuring safe passage for vehicles and pedestrians around the work zone at all 
 times.   

 
  

Q & A:  Sewermain Rehabilitation Projects 

For more informaƟon visit www.campbellriver.ca or contact the Project Team at: 

E‐mail: capitalprojects@campbellriver.ca    Phone: 250.286.5700 


